White House to Evaluate Visit to Cuba by Barack Obama Early Next Year



Washington, July 23 (RHC) — In related news, the government of the United States said it would evaluate by early 2016 a possible visit to Cuba by President Barack Obama. Likewise, the possibility of Americans being to travel individually to Cuba and not only in groups will also be assessed, White House sources said.

The advisor for National Security and Strategic Communications, Ben Rhodes, said at a recent White House meeting that in January next year, a visit to Cuba by Obama will be examined and it will depend on how the newly established relationship between both countries develops, an anonymous source told the Miami Herald.



Radio Habana Cuba